Susannah Romano
Gorham

Senator Claxon, Representative Meyer and esteemed committee members:

| am writing to you today to urge you to vote “ought to pass” on LD867. | have 3 young
children. Mandatory vaccination requirements in the health care field have already negatively
impacted my family. | have struggled to find timely specialist appointments for my son
recently, and have been told by the health care providers that it is directly due to lack of staff.

By passing LD867, you will preserve access to employment for all Mainers, while also be
preserving access to health care, education, and other services that are critical to all of us.

It is most certainly too soon to force the COVID-19 vaccines on our children, as it is too soon
to fully understand the long term impact on their bodies.

| urge you to vote “ought to pass” on LD867 to allow more time for additional safety testing of
the COVID-19 vaccines.

Thank you for your time



